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Dubbo South Public School

Fitzroy Street

Dubbo

Principal: 
         Ms Sharon Murray
Telephone:
6882 2529
Deputy Principal:    Miss Neva Pengilly 
Fax:
6882 4196
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Email:  dubbosouth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Dear Parents, 

Welcome children and parents/guardians to Kinder 2022.  We are all looking forward to a new, interesting and stimulating year for children, teachers and parents. 
Kinder (Early Stage 1) consists of three Kindergarten classes.
Kinder Red Mrs Karen O’Leary                 Kinder Purple Mrs Karen Barnes              Kinder Blue Miss Dovern
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Mrs O’Leary is the Stage Leader.

All classes will be involved in release rotations on Thursday mornings, where they will work with Mrs Prince for music and drama, Mr Tarry for road safety and fundamental movement skills and Mrs Hosking in the library. 
Bell times

Due to COVID restrictions, Kindergarten students will enter and exit the school from the gate in Dalton Street.  A bell rings at 9:00 to signal play time and another bell rings at 9:20 to tell students to go to class.  Kindergarten students will play on the Kinder Grass playground.  For the first week of school, Kindergarten students can come to their classroom during this time.  Teachers will introduce the students to the Kinder Grass playground and support them to find their way to this playground from the Dalton Street gate.  At 3:00pm, students will be taken to the Dalton Street gate to meet their parents/carers.  Older siblings may pick Kindergarten students up from their classrooms or the gate.  Please inform both of your children’s teachers of these arrangements.  Kindergarten students who catch the bus will be taken to the bus lines at 3:15.  Please ensure that you tell your child’s teacher when they need to catch the bus, what the name of the bus is and whether it leaves from Dalton Street or Fitzroy Street.
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Home Reading 

Home Reading will commence in Term 2. The purpose of home reading is to foster the enjoyment of reading and improve children’s fluency; therefore the book must be easy to read.  We encourage you to read at home with your child every day. Please allow your child’s teacher to place your child on the appropriate level and they will advise you when they are ready to move up. 
Homework 

Homework will commence from Monday 21st February. Each student will be given a simple homework grid every Monday.  This sheet will be based on reinforcing student’s grasp of their sight words, sounds and numbers of the week. Students will be reminded to hand in their sheets, but it is the child’s responsibility to give it to the teacher or put it in the homework tray.  Homework will be marked and given back to childen the following week.  
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Sport




Kindergarten sport is on every Friday and will commence 25th February.  Students need to wear their sports uniform and a hat.  This year’s program will focus on the development of gross motor skills and learning games that students can play in the playground.  
Scripture
Scripture lessons are held in non-denominational groupings once a week for half an hour. All classes receive this instruction from the Ministers Fraternity. Please let your child’s teacher know in writing if you do not wish for your child to participate in scripture for a particular reason.
Child Protection

This is a mandatory section of the Personal Development Program and will be covered in Term 4 . All students will participate in these important lessons.
Fruito
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During the morning session ‘Fruito’ is eaten to encourage healthy lifestyle habits. Please ensure your child has a piece of raw fresh fruit or vegetable each day. It is also a good time to mention that we have a number of students in our school community with serious food allergies / anaphylaxis to nuts, eggs and tuna, so please save peanut butter sandwiches and other food products containing nuts, hard boiled eggs or salads and sandwiches with tuna to enjoy at home, rather than school. 
Facebook
Day to day school activities and events are regularly posted on Facebook. This is a great way to keep up to date with what’s happening around the school. The parent portal will also provide information for your child’s class.
No Hat No Play
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Our school has a “NO HAT NO PLAY” policy. Hats must be worn while outside at all times. If students are not wearing a hat they will be asked to sit in the shade. Hats are not worn or taken to whole school assemblies, stage meetings, performances or special assemblies. Students are encouraged to bring bottled water to school, especially during the warmer months. Please ensure that students do not bring glass bottles to school.  It is important to make sure all belongings are clearly labelled with your child’s name including hats, drink bottles, jumpers and lunch boxes. 
School parent portal
Please register for the school’s Sentral parent portal to communicate with your child’s teacher. This is the main teacher/parent communication that will be used throughout 2022 and it also offers many other access opportunities such as early access to online reports during Terms 2 & 4.  Urgent parent messages may require a phone call to the office, as teachers will be unable to check portal messages during lesson times. Please restrict messenging to between 8.30 and 4.30pm.
Absentee Notes
Please send a note to your teacher within 5 school days following a school absence. This note should outline the reason your child was absent or it will be recorded as an unexplained absence on the class roll. An absentee note can now be accessed and submitted through the school parent portal.  Written absence notes can also be handed to the teacher.  Absences due to illness for 3 or more consecutive school days require a doctor’s certificate. It is important for your child to maintain high attendance to achieve their full potential at school. 
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Assembly                                                     
Due to current COVID restrictions, whole school assemblies will not be held this term and unfortunately parents are unable to attend stage assemblies at present.  Birthdays will be celebrated and student of the week awards handed out in individual classrooms.  When children are ready, stage assemblies will occur in the school hall.
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Library 

Library is a 40 minute lesson each week where students can change their book and learn library and research skills. Students are required to have a library bag before they can borrow.  Mrs Hosking is the Teacher Librarian. Please ensure that your child has a library bag and returns their book each week. 
Kinder Red, Kinder Blue and Kinder Purple students have Library on Thursday mornings.
School News

All communication regarding students will be included in the school’s weekly newsletter.  Newsletters can be accessed via the parent portal, email or the school’s website. 
Collection of Money

When you are sending in money to pay for shows, excursions etc, please make sure the money is in a sealed envelope with your child’s name and class clearly marked on the outside. Payments can also be made online through the school’s website www.dubbosouth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
Karen O’Leary                                                  
Kindergarten Stage Leader                           
